
Mailing PO Box 437 M <3 Ti Q CQ n t€‘ l’ for Sweet 1 
Wes~@:u§3§;r:;~Eir;4§§§ 

Economic Policy Zr",-§:3,;;%:,; 

Testimony in Support of LD 1591, An Act to Grant a Municipality Authority to Tax 
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Sen. Grohoski, Rep. Cloutier, and members of the Taxation Committee, my name is Maura 
Pillsburyand I am a tax policy analyst at Maine Center for Economic Policy. We are testifying in 
support of LD 1591 and LD 1610. We are also supportive of the intent of LD 432. 

LD 1610 proposes to amend the Constitution to allow property taxes to be differentiated based 
on use, including whetherthe property is a homestead, non-homestead, or commercial. The bill 

proposes to remove the requirement from the Constitution to apportion and assess all property 

equally. This would allow the Legislature to grant authority to municipalities to tax properties 

according to use. LD 1591 grants the authority to municipalities to do so. These bills work in 

tandem together to allow the Legislature to grant this authority to municipalities. 

We also support the intent of LD 432, which proposes to accomplish something similar. 
However, our interpretation is that the Constitution cannot directly grant this authority to 

municipalities but rather that the Legislature would need to do so. Therefore, we would suggest 
the sponsor and the Committee seek clarity from the Attorney General‘s office. 

As you know, residential property values in Maine have skyrocketed since the COVID-19 

pandemic. Maine ranks first in the nation for the largest increase in median home price from 
2019 to 2024.‘ The median home sale price has more than doubled from $200,000 to $400,000 
in just six years.“ Commercial property has not kept up with this same pace. As a result, 
municipalities completing reassessment are seeing significant shifts in their property tax base 

from commercial to residential, with homeowners increasingly bearing more of the overall cost 

of property taxes to fund education and sen/ices in communities than commercial property 

owners. 

Giving municipalities the option to tax commercial property and second homes differently than 
homesteads would allow municipalities to decide how they want property taxes to be 
distributed. This could allow them to address the strains on residents in their communities from 

increasing property taxes. This is a common practice in some other states including Vermont, 
but unfortunately is currently disallowed by the provision in the Maine Constitution that this bill 

seeks to change. These bills would give municipalities more options to address the impact of 

rapidly increasing home values and resulting property taxes on their communities. 

Thank you for your time. I would be happy to answer any questions. maura@mecep.org
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